THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Fall Business Meeting

Holiday Inn, Key Largo
October 22, 2003
I. Call to Order – President Carrie Sekerak called the meeting to order at 1:15 pm.

II. Treasurer’s Report – Arnold Brunell reported that the Chapter gained nearly $4000 over the last year.  Almost all of that increase was due to the 2003 spring conference, which was one of the best in terms of income.  The Chapter sent $100 to The Wildlife Society parent organization (TWS) in support of their program to train people as Technical Service Providers for the Farm Bill.  The Chapter took in about $1800 in membership dues.  Alan Alshouse, Chair of the Audit Committee, conducted an audit on Oct 8, 2003 and found no problems.  The Chapter gave Brian Scheick $500 for expenses to represent the Chapter at the annual TWS meeting in Vermont.  
III. Committee Reports
A. Audit – No report.

B. Program – Jay Exum discussed field trips for Thursday and Friday.  There is a guided trip to Lignumvitae Key Botanical State Park Thursday afternoon and a guided trip to Everglades National Park Friday morning.
C. Conservation - Becky Smith volunteered to serve as a co-Chair with Pete David. 
i. Clean Water Act – Carrie Sekerak reported that the Chapter sent a letter to the EPA.  Comments were consistent with TWS but also included specific Florida issues. 
ii. Forest Access – Carrie Sekerak reported that Environmental Impact Studies are due out soon for various National Forests in Florida.  The Chapter will put together review teams to comment on each. 
iii. Gopher Tortoise – Carrie Sekerak reported that Joan Berish, Paul Moler, and Becky Smith were asked to keep The Chapter posted on the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Committee (FFWCC) listing process.  Nothing has been forwarded regarding the listing schedule.

iv. Feral Cat – Brian Scheick reported that the Feral Cat Committee was formed one year ago.  One of their first actions was to create a comprehensive web page on the Chapter’s web site.  People from outside of Florida have complimented The Chapter on the web page and found it useful.  The Chapter wrote a letter supporting a new license plate (PAWS Program).  Proceeds from sales will go to spay/neuter programs at Florida non-profit shelters or spay/neuter organizations.  The Chapter requested that if funds go to Trap/Neuter/Release (TNR) groups, they only go to those groups that maintain cats on enclosed private property.  Becky Smith reported that Brevard County voted to reinstate tax dollars to support TNR colonies.  Carrie Sekerak asked that the Chapter write a letter to Brevard County against the use of tax money for TNR cat colonies. 
D. Membership – Deferred discussion until tomorrow’s Strategic Plan Workshop. 
E. Education – No report.
F. Information – Hugh Boyter reported that information in the newsletter was often duplicated on the Chapter web site.  Hugh and Rog Vanderhoof suggested it might be better to do away with Newsletter and post to the web site, new information as soon as it becomes available.  The newsletter editor, also the Information Chair, could focus on bringing information to the web site more often than the semiannual newsletter.  The web site could be configured to automatically send messages to members when new information is posted.  This approach would better allow the web site to serve as the primary source of information for members.  Print media would still be used for topics requiring more depth.  Only 18 members have not provided the Chapter with email addresses.  These members receive hard copies of the newsletter. 
G. Certification – No report from the Chair.  Carrie Sekerak reported that TWS is in partnership with NRCS to facilitate Certified Wildlife Biologists becoming Technical Service Providers for Farm Bill programs.     
H. Awards – No report.
I. Scholarship – Carrie Sekerak reported that the deadline is 15 November for the $1000 scholarship applications.  The National Wild Turkey Federation and Florida Wildlife Federation each provided $250 toward the scholarship.  The National Wild Turkey Federation also contributes to our Spring Meeting so Carrie suggested that The Chapter provide that group with a token of appreciation.
J. Nominations – Larry Perrin wrote in that Steve Rockwood and Rog Vanderhoof will be the nominees for President-elect.
IV. Old Business
A. FFWCC Reorganization – John Humphrey represented The Chapter as one of 86 stakeholders at a FFWCC meeting on their reorganization.  One concern was that FFWCC is not retaining good employees, partly because of low pay.  The stakeholders raised a number of other concerns they hope will be addressed.
B. Strategic Plan – Deferred until tomorrow’s workshop.  
V. New Business 
A. Annual TWS Conference – Carrie Sekerak reported that TWS is interested in having The Chapter host the 2008 Conference in Florida.  One suggestion was to have it in Miami or somewhere in South Florida.  As far as the time and effort required, The Chapter would be required to put forth considerable effort to submit a bid by spring of 2004 but then not much more work until 2006.  TWS handles much of the meeting and provides some financial support.  The Chapter’s role is focused on local arrangements and securing additional funding.  Steve Rockwood made a motion for The Chapter to host the meeting.  After some discussion he amended the motion to show that The Chapter should put together a draft bid package to present to the membership at the Spring Conference.  The motion was seconded and passed.  
B. 2004 Spring Conference -  Jay Exum reported that the meeting would be Wed, Thurs, Fri, in mid-April in the central part of state.  Rog Vanderhoof and Arnold Brunell will look into setting up a secure website so The Chapter can take payment and pre-registration through the web.  The biggest risk for The Chapter losing money at the Spring Conference is the uncertainty of how many people will be at the banquet.  Pre-registration would help with that.  As an incentive, it may be possible to offer reduced fees for early registration.

Volunteers: 
Registration – Arnold Brunell and John White
Sponsorship and Door Prizes – Larry Perrin and Alan Alshouse
AV – Brian Scheick and Steve Stiegler
Banquet Speaker and Plenary Session – Becky Smith, Carrie Sekerak, and Jay Exum
Program – Paul Moler and Dale Gawlik
Meeting announcements – Hugh Boyter
Student coordination – Dan Dawson Student Chapter President
Photography – Rog Vanderhoof and Garry Balogh
Social Events – John Humphrey
Moderators – Rog Vanderhoof 

The Canterbury Center adjacent to the University of Central Florida was mentioned as a potential site.  Private lands, education, integrating bird conservation plans, and partnerships were proposed as possible themes.  It was suggested that the Certification Committee Chair should contact TWS to see how to make workshops count toward certification.  
C. 2004 Fall Meeting –  Possible locations are St. George Island State Park, Torreya State Park, Steinhatchee Landing, Eglin Airforce Base, Wakulla State Park, Withlacoochee State Park.
D. Gopher Tortoise Council update – Becky Smith reported that the group is getting very active in conservation issues now.  They have a website through which people submit questions.  The site gets heavy use and is a good education tool.  Becky proposed that the Chapter make up a glossy brochure of listed Florida taxa to display at many prominent public locations.  Funding support would be solicited and someone would have to be paid to do the layout.  The brochure idea fits closely with one of the goals in the Strategic Plan so it was suggested that it would be better discussed as part of a committee in tomorrow’s workshop.
E. Credit Card Reader – Arnold Brunell investigated various methods for The Chapter to accept credit card payment at meetings.  The cheaper methods are more complicated.  The swipe-type machines are most reliable.  South Trust was a company that would waive several standard fees.  They would charge $800 for the machine but there would be no additional charges.  The transaction rate is 2.03% for VISA and Mastercard, which is typical for most vendors.  Riverside National Bank, where The Chapter currently has its checking account, would charge $300 for the machine and a $5 monthly fee, with higher penalty fees if no transaction occurred in a given month.  For simplicity, Arnold recommended South Trust.  Rog Vanderhoof said that he could set up the Chapter website to accept secure payment for an annual fee of around $80-$90.  Secure numbers could be transmitted over the phone to the Treasurer, who would then enter them manually in the machine.  This secure but indirect method of web transaction is much cheaper than having to pay for a virtual card reader, which allows customers to have an immediate credit card transaction.
F. Website Changes – Rog Vanderhoof suggested that we pay the annual fee of around $90 per year for web-based transactions.  The web could then be used for meeting registration, merchandise, and membership renewal.  Harry Dutton volunteered to handle merchandise sales through the web if these changes are implemented.  
VI. Reading of the 2003 Spring Business Meeting Minutes – Minutes were read and typographic edits were noted.  A motion was made to approve minutes with revisions as noted.  The motion was seconded and passed.
VII. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 pm.

THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Fall Meeting Workshop,
Holiday Inn, Key Largo

October 23, 2003

DRAFT

Call to Order – President Carrie Sekerak called the workshop to order at 8:45 AM
Student Chapter update - Clint Smith reported that activities over the last year included (1) continued monitoring of kestrel, bluebird, and wood duck boxes as well as banding of young, (2) wildlife inventory of conservation areas on UF campus, (3) road clean-up near Devils Millhopper State Park, and (4) participation in the meeting of the Southeast Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies in Alabama.  Planned activities for the future include trapping turkeys with Larry Perrin, of the FFWCC.  The trapping enables population monitoring at Catherine Ordway Preserve and Caravelle Ranch Wildlife Management Area.  The Student Chapter is preparing for the upcoming Beast Feast scheduled for Feb 21, 2004.  They are currently accepting food donations.  The Student Chapter will again attend the Conclave.   

Membership Committee – Rog Vanderhoof reported that the Chapter has 196 members. About 25 of those members renewed or joined at the Spring Conference. 

Miscellaneous - Steve Rockwood made a motion to have the Chapter cover the cost of tonight’s dinner for the 6 students at the Workshop.  Motion was seconded and approved.  

Strategic Plan Workshop - Jay Exum moderated.  Participants formed six groups, each addressing one of the goals.  Each group was given the task of identifying which committees were involved in their particular goal, whether new committees would be required, what level of personnel effort would be involved, and what tangible products could be achieved by the end of today’s workshop.  After each group presented their assessment, Jay created a list of activities that would lead to tangible products.  People then reformed groups to complete their tasks.  Tasks included, defining the scope and description of the Executive Director position, developing a list of questions for the membership survey, and outlining the membership implementation plan.  

Adjournment – 12:30 pm   

PAGE  
4

